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Thank you for the update on Docket EF-230001.

I am writing to ask that my listing as a member of the public testifying in opposition to a finding of land use
consistency be either deleted or changed.
"
The reference I propose modifying appears in Docket EF-230001, potential action on an Order Granting a Finding
of Land Use Consistency", at paragraph #8.  The referenced document was included in the Council's August 7 email
identifyinig upcoming action items.

As Director of Klickitat County's Economic Development Deparment at the time the energy overlay zone materials
were being developed, and as the listed lead proponent of the energy overlay zone, I have direct knowledge of that
process.

The intent of my remarks at the Council's May 16, 2023 virtual land use consistency hearing was to state that the
Klickitat County energy overlay zone language addressed large-scale solar projects and the proposed project would
be allowed within the energy overlay zone if it met the established conditions.  It was also my intent to convey that
the County's conditional use process would have allowed for consideration by the County Board of Adjustment for
that part of the project outside the energy overlay zone, as provided in the preferred alternative of the energy overlay
zone's Programmatic Environmental Impact Statement, although that consideration may or may not have led to
approval.

I apologize for not conveying my intent more clearly.  That said, I would ask that you consider removing my name
from the list of opponents.

Thank you for your consideration.

Dana Peck
509-250-0123

mailto:drpeck66@gmail.com
mailto:efsec@efsec.wa.gov

